
IJA Notice: Return to Racing Update

15th May 2020

Dear IJA Member, 

At time of writing this letter to you I have been advised that the resumption of 
racing is likely to commence on Monday 8th June. This would certainly 
represent a significant improvement on the scheduled dated of 28th June. 

As you are probably aware, in our original racing calendar Monday 8th June 
was scheduled to be Roscommon but we are being advised at the moment 
that the meetings that will take place for the first approximate 20 days will be 
principally metropolitan meetings such as The Curragh, Naas, Leopardstown,  
Navan and possibly Limerick. After the initial period this will be broadened to 
other tracks. It is also believed that there may not be jump racing during the 
initial period of recommencing but it is also understood that jump racing will 
not be delayed for a full month after the recommencement on the 8th June. 

Many of you will have ridden at one or more of the ten race meetings which 
took place before the lockdown and so will be familiar with many of the safety 
practices. There will be additional protocols such as the possible use of 
facemasks in and around the weigh room and parade ring area together with 
health declaration forms. It1 is also planned that there may be a webinar or 
series of webinars for all IJA members explaining in detail the protocols 
which will be in use for the initial period. 

For riders intending to travel to the UK and France we are advised that 
France will be closed to foreign riders until 15th June, the UK will be open to 
foreign riders once their season commences. However, under the present 
Department of Foreign Affairs Guidelines any Irish based rider riding in the 
UK or France will have to self-isolate for a two week period once he returns. 
This may obviously reduce in due course but presently these are the 
guidelines for riding abroad. 

As I say, we are hoping for confirmation of the resumption and a detailed list 
of protocols over the course of the weekend but I just wanted to give you as 
much information as possible at this stage as, of course, everyone is very 
anxious to return to racing as soon as possible. 

Very best regards. 

Stay safe and healthy.



Yours truly,


